
NOVEMBER 8, 2024 

Friday 11/8 10:00 a.m. Bible Study—VC Room 5 
  2:00 p.m. Sit ‘N Stitch—CH 
  4:15 & 4:30 p.m. Bus Trip: Dine-Out to Robbie’s Café—DH & LAP 
 
Saturday 11/9 8:30 a.m. Ladies’ Breakfast—SMR/DR 
  8:30 a.m. Men’s Fellowship Breakfast—RDR 
    
Sunday 11/10 9:40 a.m. Morning Worship Service—VC 
  11:00 a.m. Sunday School for All Ages 
  6:00 p.m. Evening Service—BC 
         
Monday 11/11 Happy Veterans Day 
  7:45 & 8:00 a.m. Bus Trip: Live Oak Veterans Day 

Parade, Cemetery Ceremony, 
and Lunch—DH & LAP 

  9:30 a.m. Morning Mission Meeting (WHFMS)
—VC Children’s Suite 

  12:00–3:00 p.m. Connecting Threads Ministry—KC 
  1:30 p.m. VCBI: Discipleship Lessons from John’s Letters—VC 

Room 5 
  2:00–4:00 p.m. Ceramics—PCS 
       
Tuesday 11/12 8:30 a.m. Men’s Bible Study—VC Room 5 
  10:00 a.m. Model Train Club—CB 
  11:45 a.m. Veterans Day Lunch Program—RDR 
  6:30 p.m. Evening Mission Meeting (WHFMS)—OPR 
            
Wednesday 11/13 8:15 & 8:30 a.m. Bus Trip: Winn-Dixie, Save A Lot & Publix—CH & DH 
  9:00–11:00 a.m. Ceramics—PCS 
  1:00 p.m. Bridge Club—OPR 
  1:15 & 1:30 p.m. Bus Trip: Walmart—CH & DH 
  6:00 p.m. Prayer Meeting—BC 
  6:30 p.m. Chancel Choir Rehearsal—VC 
  7:15 p.m. Christmas Cantata Rehearsal—VC 
   
Thursday 11/14 9:30 a.m.–12:30 p.m. Village Artists Guild—KC 
  10:00 a.m. Plarn Ministry—Cleo’s Meeting House 
  3:00 p.m. Member Birthday Party—SMR/DR 
            
Friday 11/15 10:00 a.m. Bible Study—VC Room 5 
  10:15 & 10:30 a.m. Bus Trip: Lunch Dine-Out to Texas Roadhouse—

DH & LAP 
  10:30 a.m. Pig Out on Reading—SMR/DR 
  2:00 p.m. Sit ‘N Stitch—CH 

BOLD: ONE-TIME AND MONTHLY EVENTS — ITALIC: PROGRAMS FOR SPIRITUAL GROWTH 

24/7/365 Assistance/Operator 658-3333 
 Cashier’s Office 658-5343 
 Copeland Medical 658-5300 
 Finance Department 658-5450 
 Home Care 658-5460 

 Housekeeping 658-5374 
 Environmental Svcs. 658-5155 
 Post Office 658-5270 
 Security/Emergency 658-3333 
 Shuttle Bus 208-2584 

JOHNSON’S BAKERY DONUT SALE 
Friday, Nov. 8, starting at 10:00 a.m. 

Pick up from the lobby of GSC. 
$2.00 each or $20 for a dozen.  

 Glazed only.  



ANNOUNCEMENT 

 

MEMBERS INVITED TO  
ANNUAL CORPORATION MEETING 

Village members and staff are invited to attend the 
Advent Christian Village annual corporation meeting of 
delegates from Advent Christian Conferences. The 
meeting will be held Friday, Nov. 22, at 1:00 p.m. in 
Bixler Memorial Chapel. Delegates will hear reports and 
elect members to the open board positions. Even if you 
are not an appointed delegate with voting privileges, 
you are invited to attend this business meeting. 

ACV EVENTS 

 

BUS TRIP: 
DINE-OUT TO ROBBIE’S CAFÉ 

Friday, Nov. 8  
4:15 p.m. - DH & 4:30 p.m. - LAP  

Bus: $3.00 members, $6.00 non-members  
Robbie’s Café in Live Oak is home of the “Big Fish” 
sandwich. They also serve other seafood sandwiches 
and baskets, salads, and home-cooking-style dinners. 
Prices range from $9.25 to $15.95 (the famous Big Fish 
sandwich is $10.95). The bus will leave from DH at 4:15 

p.m., and then from LAP at 4:30 p.m. on Thursday, 
Nov. 9. Bus cost is $3.00 for members and $6.00 for 
non-members. Please sign up at the IC. 

LADIES’ BREAKFAST 
Saturday, Nov. 9, 8:30 a.m. - SMR/DR 

The next ladies’ breakfast will be held on Saturday, Nov. 
9, at 8:30 a.m. in SMR/DR. Our guest speaker will be 
Joan Wittman. 
 A special invitation is extended to new residents; 
we want to meet you! Come join us for a wonderful 
time of table fellowship. 
 The cost of the full and delicious breakfast 
buffet is $7.00. Tickets must be pre-purchased at the 
Lopin’ Gopher. 

 

MEN’S FELLOWSHIP BREAKFAST 
Saturday, Nov. 9, 8:30 a.m. - RDR 

The next Men’s Fellowship Breakfast will be held on 
Saturday, Nov. 9, at 8:30 a.m. in RDR. Our guest 
speaker will be Rev. Bob Copeland. 
 The cost of the full and delicious breakfast 
buffet is $7.00. Tickets must be pre-purchased at the 
Lopin’ Gopher. Come join us for fellowship, prayer, 
inspiration and breaking bread together! 

 
BUS TRIP:  

SUWANNEE VETERANS DAY PARADE 
Monday, Nov. 11 

7:45 a.m. - DH & 8:00 a.m. - LAP 
ACV is participating in this year’s Suwannee Veterans 
Day Parade in Live Oak on Monday, Nov. 11. All ACV 
veterans (and friends) are encouraged to let MS know if 
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IN LOVING MEMORY 
Dorothy Crain (wife of Ben), who was a resident of GSC, died Nov. 2. Her memorial information will be provided 

when available. 
Jerry Phillips (husband of GeorgeAnn), who was a resident of DH and GSC, died Nov. 1. His memorial information 

will be provided when available. 
Mercedes Garcia, who was a resident of GSC, died Oct. 31. Her memorial information will be provided when 

available. 
Mildred Dollar, who was a resident of GSC, died Oct. 25. She will be remembered at the GSC memorial service on 

Wednesday, Nov. 13, at 10:00 a.m. in the Magnolia Dining Room. 
Marilyn Davis, who was a resident of GSC, died Oct. 19. She will be remembered at the GSC memorial service on 

Wednesday, Nov. 13, at 10:00 a.m. in the Magnolia Dining Room. 
Loretta Phillips, who was a resident of ET, RV, DM and GSC, died Oct. 19. She will be remembered at the GSC 

memorial service on Wednesday, Nov. 13, at 10:00 a.m. in the Magnolia Dining Room. 
Patricia Schramek, who was a resident of DH and GSC, died Oct. 18. She will be remembered at the GSC 

memorial service on Wednesday, Nov. 13, at 10:00 a.m. in the Magnolia Dining Room. 
Gloria Young, who was a resident of GSC, died Oct. 15. She will be remembered at the GSC memorial service on 

Wednesday, Nov. 13, at 10:00 a.m. in the Magnolia Dining Room. 
Grace Spiller, who was a resident of CH, DM and GSC, died Oct. 14. She will be remembered at the GSC 

memorial service on Wednesday, Nov. 13, at 10:00 a.m. in the Magnolia Dining Room. 
Margaret Gatlin, who was a resident of GSC, died Sept. 26. She will be remembered at the GSC memorial service 

on Wednesday, Nov. 13, at 10:00 a.m. in the Magnolia Dining Room. 
Arlene Williamson, who was a resident of BA and GSC, died Sept. 24. She will be remembered at the GSC 

memorial service on Wednesday, Nov. 13, at 10:00 a.m. in the Magnolia Dining Room. 
Pat Northup (wife of Stan Hall), who was a resident of GSC, died July 11. Her memorial service will be Monday, 

Nov. 11, at 11:00 a.m. in BC. 

NEW MEMBERS 
Stan Hall of BA has become an off-campus member. His mailing address is 22939 102nd Trail, Live Oak, FL 

32060. 
Paula Wilson of Live Oak has moved to DH. Her mailing address is P.O. Box 4251. 

ACV Advent Christian Village 
BA Butterfield Acres 
BC Bixler Chapel 
CB Chriss Building 
CH Carter House 
CCC Copeland Community Center 
CMC Copeland Medical Center 

CT/MT Cardinal/Magnolia Terrace 
DH Dowling House 
DM Dacier Manor 
DMA Dowling Manor 
DR Depot Room 
ET Edgewood Terrace 
GSC Good Samaritan Center 

IC Information Center 
JKPL Jo Kennon Public Library 
KC Keepers Cottage 
LAP Lake Aquilla Parking Lot 
MS Member Services 
OPR Old Pavilion Room 
PCS Polk Ceramics Shop 

POP Park of the Pines 
RDR Rumph Dining Room 
RV Smith Riverview Apartments 
RW Riverwoods 
SMR Sawmill Room 
VC Village Church 
VS Village Square 



you are interested in taking part. We would like to fill 
the float with waving veterans, and if there is space 
available, non-veterans can ride as well. 
 The ACV bus will leave from DH at 7:45 a.m. 
and LAP at 8:00 a.m. to arrive and load onto the float 
at 8:30 a.m. Following the parade, the bus will take 
everyone to the Live Oak City Cemetery for the annual 
Veterans Day ceremony and then to the Elks Lodge for 
lunch. 
 Please let us know in MS if you would like to 
ride. 

ACV VETERANS LUNCHEON  
HONORING VETERANS 

Tuesday, Nov. 12, 11:45 a.m. - RDR 
Calling all veterans! We want you to be guests of honor 
at this special luncheon and program that will include a 
speaker and special music. You don’t have to be a 
veteran to attend; all are invited to come help ACV say 
thank you to our many veterans. Lunch begins at 11:00 
as usual, and the program will begin at 11:45. 
 Veterans, plan to pick up a special nametag 
before entering the dining room for lunch. That name-
tag will serve as your free lunch ticket. There is no need 
to call ahead. 
 We will have a very special guest for this year’s 
luncheon. ACV board member Robert Ford, who also 
attends the VC, will give a presentation on his brother’s 
life and service to our country. Don’t miss it. 

 

MEMBER BIRTHDAY PARTY 
Thursday, Nov. 14, 3:00 p.m. - SMR/DR 

Join us for the November member birthday party. 
Musical entertainment will be provided by CT/MT 
resident Joe First. Everyone is invited, and ACV mem-
bers with November birthdays will receive special 
recognition. Come and bring a friend. See you there! 

BUS TRIP: LUNCH DINE-OUT TO  
TEXAS ROADHOUSE 

Friday, Nov. 15 
10:15 a.m. - DH & 10:30 a.m. - LAP 

Bus: $5.00 members, $9.00 non-members 
Texas Roadhouse is an American steakhouse that 
specializes in steaks in a Texan and Southwestern 
cuisine style. Please note that this is a lunch dine-out. 
Sign up at the IC. 

PIG OUT ON READING 
Friday, Nov. 15, 10:30 a.m. - SMR/DR 

Come meet POP residents Farmer 
Minor; Daisy, the pig; and Lily Pug. 
Farmer Minor does “True Storytelling” 
about Daisy’s formative years, how Lily 
Pug got to be part of the family, how 
the Pig Out on Reading program 
began, and how Daisy has become 
world famous. If you ever wanted to 
kiss a pig (and get a picture of it), this is your time. Join 
us for the fun. 

LIVE! AT DOWLING PARK: VALDOSTA 
STATE UNIVERSITY CHAMBER SINGERS 

Monday, Nov. 18, 7:00 p.m. - VC 
VSU’s Chamber Singers is an auditioned vocal ensemble 
of 24 to 32 singers who are chosen for their vocal and 

sight-reading abilities. This ensemble 
focuses on high quality performances 
of music from the Renaissance 
through the modern period and is 
VSU’s primary touring choral ensem-
ble. 
 Individual tickets can be 
purchased from the ACV cashier’s 
office and at the event for $18 (ACV 
member) and $26 (non-member), or 
season passes can be purchased at 
the cashier’s office for $140 (ACV 

member) and $210 (non-member). Those with season 
passes may also attend the Community Concerts of 
Lake City free of charge. Call 658-5400 for more 
information. 

GARDEN CLUB MEETING 
Tuesday, Nov. 19, 2:00 p.m. - DR 

The next Garden Club meeting will be held on Tuesday, 
Nov. 19, at 2:00 p.m. in the DR. This month’s meeting 
will feature Lisa Strange, who serves as an agent at the 
Extension Office in Taylor County. She will speak on 
fall/winter planting and the benefits of growing vegeta-
bles. For all of you who hail from the North, you will 
learn of the great possibilities in planting a winter, yes, 
winter garden in north Florida (without the heat, 
humidity and bugs!). We encourage all Garden Club 
members with a plot/bed to come hear Ms. Strange. 
Even if you aren’t a Garden Club member, the meetings 
are open to all. So come learn something new. You 
won’t be disappointed. 

 
THANKSGIVING DAY BUFFET 

Thursday, Nov. 28 - RDR 
11:00 & 11:45 a.m., 12:30 & 1:15 p.m. 

$18 members, $21 non-members 
We are pleased to offer our 2024 Thanksgiving Day 
buffet to all ACV members, staff, and the community. 
There will be four seating times: 11:00 a.m., 11:45 
a.m., 12:30 p.m., and 1:15 p.m. Tickets will be availa-
ble at the Village Cashier’s office near the IC beginning 
Tuesday, Nov. 12. The member and ACV staff price is 
$18, the non-member adult price is $21, and children  
5–12 years old are $8.00. Please notify us at the time of 
ticket purchase who you plan to sit with so that we may 
better accommodate sitting the whole group together. 
 The spacious RDR will be fully open to accom-
modate groups both large and small. If you are not with 
a larger group and have made your reservations, we 
will seat you immediately, as long as your reservation 
time is correct and seating is available. If you are a part 
of a larger group, we ask that your group gather in the 
Lopin’ Gopher while your seating arrangements are 
completed, at which time your group will be called. 
 If you’d like to pick up a meal to go, buy a to-go 
ticket instead of one of the four seating times, and you 
can go through the to-go buffet line anytime between 
11:00 and 1:30. 

EVENTS HERE AND THERE 
Events in this section are not sponsored by 

ACV, even if they take place at ACV. 

VETERANS PARADE AT  
PINEVIEW ELEMENTARY 
Friday, Nov. 8, 1:30 p.m. 
1748 Ohio Ave., Live Oak 

All ACV veterans are invited to be part of Suwannee 
Pineview Elementary School’s Veterans Day parade 
scheduled for 1:30 p.m. on Friday, Nov. 8. The parade 
will travel in front of the school for the enjoyment of the 
school’s students and staff. If you would like to ride in 
the parade, be in the field in front of the school by 
1:15. Call (386) 647-4400 for more information. 

LADIES BIBLE STUDY 
Tuesday, Nov. 12 and 26, 10:00 a.m. 

VC Children’s Suite 
Come and join us for a ladies Bible study on Tuesday, 
Nov. 12 and 26, from 10:00 to 11:00 a.m. Because the 
CCC conference room is still being repaired, we will 
meet in the VC children’s suite.  
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DEMENTIA SUPPORT GROUP  
Thursday, Nov. 21, 1:30 p.m. - JKPL 

Being a caregiver for a loved one with dementia can be 
a huge commitment and come with many struggles. 
Come meet, share and listen to others that share the 
same challenges. 
 The Dementia Support Group normally meets 
the fourth Thursday of the month, but due to Thanks-
giving and Christmas, it will meet the third Thursdays of 
November and December. 

  

JO KENNON PUBLIC LIBRARY 
386-658-2670 

Website: srrlib.org 
Email: dpark@neflin.org 

Mon., Wed.–Fri. 9:00 a.m.–5:30 p.m. 
Tuesday 9:00 a.m.–7:00 p.m. 
Saturday 9:00 a.m.–1:00 p.m. 

Closed Sunday 

 JKPL Closed 
The JKPL will be closed on Monday, Nov. 11, in ob-
servance of Veterans Day. 

Chair Yoga 
Chair yoga classes are back! Join us at 10:00 a.m., on 
Friday, Nov. 8, as we endeavor to strengthen our joints, 
stretch our muscles, and improve our balance and 
general health. Due to our closure for the Veterans Day 
holiday, Monday classes will not resume until Nov. 18, 
at 9:00 a.m. and 10:00 a.m.  

Estate Planning Workshop 
On Friday, Nov. 8, from 10:00 a.m. to 12:00 noon, 
Morgan and Getzan Elder Law and Estate Planning will 
be presenting a free workshop titled “Beyond the 
Basics: Why a Simple Will Won’t Safeguard Your Family 
Legacy in Florida”. Find out what Morgan and Getzan 
can do to help you plan for your future and your 
family’s future. RSVP at (386) 755-1977. 

Paint Along with Me in November 
Mark your calendars and reserve your spot in Novem-
ber’s Paint Along with Me class! On Tuesday, Nov. 12, 
at 3:00 p.m. and again at 5:30 p.m., Elizabeth will 
guide you to create a masterpiece. The subject will be a 
pastoral fall farm scene with mountains set in the 
background. Call, come by, or register online! 

SHINE Medicare Counseling 
Call today to reserve your appointment with a SHINE 
Medicare counselor on Monday, Nov. 18, from 1:30 to 
5:30 p.m.. Open Enrollment is happening now! 

Holiday Jar Painting 
Are you motivated to get a jump on your Christmas 
decorating or want to make a homemade gift for 
someone you love? On Nov. 19, at 2:00 p.m. and 5:30 
p.m., Trish will be hosting a jar/bottle decorating class 
with all trimmings included. Bring your choice of glass 
container and leave with a holiday treasure! Spaces are 
limited, so call, come by, or register online.  

CareerSource 
CareerSource of Florida is dedicated to helping Floridi-
ans find jobs. Are you or is someone you know looking 
for work? Come talk to a CareerSource of North Florida 
representative on Thursday, Nov. 21, from 10:00 a.m. 
to 1:00 p.m. No appointment is needed. CareerSource 
can help with job search, career and training services, 
and more.  

Just a Small Collection of Words 
“It was a beautiful bright autumn day, with air like cider 
and a sky so blue you could drown in it” (Diana Gab-
aldon, Outlander). 

Starbooks Café Topic 
Starbooks Café will be gathering in the meeting room 
once again on Nov. 12. We invite you to join us every 
Tuesday at 9:30 a.m. for some stimulating conversation 
and a cup of coffee (of course)!  

 

 

BUS TRIPS 

If you wish to ride the ACV bus on these trips, you must 
contact the IC in person or by phone at 658-3333 to 
sign up. Please be considerate of those who have aller-
gies and limit your use of perfumes, aftershaves, and 
colognes when riding the bus. 

WEEKLY LIVE OAK SHOPPING TRIPS 
There is no charge for Village members to participate in 
the regular weekly Live Oak shopping trips. If you have 
questions, call MS at 658-5400. 
 Please remember to bring your own bags on the 
weekly shopping trips to assist in keeping everyone’s 
purchases separate. 
 Those who sign up for a weekly shopping trip 
will be put on the waiting list if they sign up for the 
same trip the following week. If seats remain available, 
those on the waiting list will be moved to the regular 
list. 
 Nov. 13 morning — Winn-Dixie, Save A Lot & 

Publix — Leave CH at 8:15 a.m. and DH at 8:30 
a.m. Drop off at Winn-Dixie and Save A Lot , and 
park at Publix. Leave from Publix at approximately 
11:15 a.m. and return to the Village at noon. 

 Nov. 13 afternoon — Walmart — Leave CH at 
1:15 p.m. and DH at 1:30 p.m. Leave from Walmart 
at approximately 3:45 p.m. and return to the Village 
at 4:30 p.m. 

 Nov. 20 morning — Walmart — Leave CH at 8:15 
a.m. and DH at 8:30 a.m. Leave from Walmart at 
approximately 11:15 a.m. and return to the Village at 
noon. 

 Nov. 20 afternoon — Winn-Dixie, Save A Lot & 
Publix — Leave CH at 1:15 p.m. and DH at 1:30 
p.m. Drop off at Winn-Dixie and Save A Lot, and 
park at Publix. Leave Publix at approximately at 3:45 
p.m. and return to the Village at 4:30 p.m. 

 Nov. 27 afternoon — Walmart — Leave CH at 
1:15 p.m. and DH at 1:30 p.m. Leave from Walmart 
at approximately 3:45 p.m. and return to the Village 
at 4:30 p.m. 

UPCOMING BUS TRIPS 
Nov. 8 — Dine-Out to Robbie’s Café 
Nov. 11 — Veterans Day Parade in Live Oak 
Nov. 15 — Dine-Out to Texas Roadhouse 
Nov. 26 — Lake City Shopping 

BUS TRIP: LAKE CITY SHOPPING 
Tuesday, Nov. 26 

8:45 a.m. - DH & 9:00 a.m. - LAP 
Bus: $7.00 members, $12 non-members  

Tuesday, Nov. 26, the trip bus will be going to the Lake 
City mall area. Some of the stores at the mall are Belk, 
JCPenny, T.J. Maxx, Cato Fashions and Bath & Body 
Works. Nearby are stores such as Big Lots, Ross Dress 
for Less, and Hobby Lobby. Dutch treat lunch will be at 
an area restaurant. The bus will leave DH at 8:45 and 

Weekly JKPL Meetings: 
Starbooks Café Tuesdays 9:30 a.m. 
Hot Topics 2nd & 4th Thurs. 10:00 a.m.  
Crochet Creations Thursdays 3:00 p.m. 
Kids Corner Saturdays 11:00 a.m. 
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LUNCH & DINNER SPECIALS 

Friday, Nov. 8 
Crab Cake with Confetti Rice and  

Garlic Spinach. One Cake $15.95 or  
Two Cakes $21.95. 

Saturday, Nov. 9  
Loaded Beef Stew Over Egg Noodles $16.95 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwiLgc7NvK_eAhVhTt8KHbQpDZsQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.ellsworth.lib.ia.us%2F&psig=AOvVaw3b68lcyrBVkFejcDv_xQft&ust=1541033847233951


LAP at 9:00 a.m. The trip bus cost is $7.00 for members 
and $12 for non-members. Sign up at the IC. 

DEPARTMENT NEWS 

THE VILLAGE CHURCH 
Rev. Sam Worley, Senior Minister 

Church Office - 658-5344 - P.O. Box 4314 

SERMON: “Don’t Forget ... Remember!” 
TEXT: Deuteronomy 32:7–9, 15–18, 44–47 and 8:11–

20 NIV ‘84 
SPEAKER: Rev. Sam Worley 

The following VC events are happening this week: 

Operation Christmas Child: While this is a favorite 
event for our Pals, the rest of us can also get involved 
by packing our own shoeboxes and delivering them, 
along with $10 for shipping, to the church office by 
Sunday, Nov. 10. There will be pamphlets with gift 
suggestions and shoebox labels on the information 
desks in the church foyers. If you’d like to support the 
cause, but don’t have the time to shop, you can also 
build a shoebox online for $25 at the Samaritan’s Purse 
website. 
 The Vesta Clothey WHFMS group will meet 
Monday Nov. 11, at 9:30 a.m., in the children’s suite. 
The speaker will be Bruce Arnold, GSC chaplain. Every-
one is welcome to attend.  
 The Christina Baker WHFMS group will meet 
Tuesday, Nov. 12, at 6:30 p.m. in the OPR. The speaker 
will be Sharon Germaine who will share about the 
Welcome Basket project. Everyone is welcome to 
attend.  

All classes scheduled in VC Room 5 will be held  
in the children’s suite if the air conditioning  

is not functioning. 

Friday, Nov. 8 
10:00 a.m. — Bible Study, Tom Spannagle (Room 5) 

Saturday, Nov. 9 
8:30 a.m. — Men’s Fellowship Breakfast, Rev. Bob 

Copeland (RDR) 

Sunday, Nov. 10 
9:40 a.m. — Morning Worship (VC) 
11:00 a.m. — Sunday School Classes for All Ages 
4:00 p.m. — Children’s Music (VC) 
5:00 p.m. — Alive (CS) 
5:00 p.m. — Youth Meeting (Lighthouse) 
6:00 p.m. — Evening Service, Rev. Bruce Arnold (BC) 

Monday, Nov. 11 
1:30 p.m. — VCBI: Discipleship Lessons from John’s 

Letters, Donald Wrigley (Room 5) 
6:00 p.m. — Youth Handbells Practice 
7:00 p.m. — Adult Handbells Practice 

Tuesday, Nov. 12 
8:30 a.m. — Men’s Bible Study (Room 5) 

Wednesday, Nov. 13 
1:00 p.m. — VCBI: Jesus in Every Book of the Bible — 

The Red Line of Redemption Through the Bible, 
Michael Saunders (Room 5) 

6:00 p.m. — Prayer Meeting (BC) 
6:30 p.m. — Choir Practice (VC) 
7:15 p.m. — Christmas Cantata Practice (VC) 

Friday, Nov. 14 
10:00 a.m. — Bible Study, Donald Wrigley (Room 5) 

MEMBER SERVICES 
James Sutter–386-658-5400  

It’s been 12 years since ACV last hosted a chili cook-off 
and talent show. I was nervous going into it, wondering 
if people would participate and if others would attend. I 
am so glad I took the chance because we had an 
incredible event. 
 We had a total of 16 chilis and soups available 
to taste (15 of which were judged). Everyone who came 
sampled each of the chilis and soups, casting their vote 
for their favorite chili and soup. There was a wonderful 
variety: spicy and mild, creamy and thin, light and dark. 

In the end, the winners were John LaGeorge’s “Chili” 
and Cathy Oberg’s “Cheeseburger Soup.” Congratula-
tions! 
 Thank you to all the participants: Gisele Altman, 
Esther Bruckel, Louise Childs, Robin Copeland, Fran 
Evans, Erroll Gillette, Carole Kueppers, John LaGeorge, 
Lisa Moore, Janet Noga, Cathy Oberg, Verna Piper, 
Carole Rainsberger, Verdell Smith, and Mary Jane 
Sutter. 
 After the announcement of the winning chili and 
soup, the talent show began. We had 14 acts scheduled 
to perform, including skits, comedy, instruments, 
impressions, and more. All the judging was done by 
monetary donation to ACV’s benevolent fund, with the 
act that raised the most money winning. Throughout 
the night, the audience reacted at the right moments. 
Each act was fantastic, and everyone was rightly 
applauded. 
 Thank you to all the participants: Karen Allen, 
Donna Carbaugh, Richard Cole, Jan and Mike Cuddy, 
Charlotte and Joel Evans, Dick Grillo, Sara Heatherly, 
John LaGeorge, Bruce Locke, Ann McCollum, Stephen 
McGill, Christine O’Brien, Cathy Oberg, Jean Snyder, 
Tom Spannagle, and Leigh and Sam Worley. 
 At the end of the evening, I announced the top 
three winners (based on the greatest amount of money 
donated in their honor). In third place was a musical 
quartet: Sam and Leigh Worley, Dick Grillo, and Richard 
Cole played guitars and sang John Denver’s “Country 
Roads.” In second place was Jean Snyder, who reprised 
her 2014 winning act of “Side by Side”, the dismantled 
wife parody. And in first place were Charlotte and Joel 
Evans, who sang two songs: Tanya Tucker’s “I Won’t 
Take Less Than Your Love” and a surprising rendition of 
the 23rd Psalm sung to the tune of the Eagles’ 
“Peaceful Easy Feeling”. 
 I’m very pleased to say that we raised over 
$1,500 for ACV’s benevolent fund. Thank you to every-
one who donated! 
 Special thanks to Gary Ruehl, Bob Maxwell, 
Mack Wadsworth, and Erroll Gillette, who once again 
agreed to put out flags at the Village’s veterans’ graves. 
Decorating our cemeteries for Veterans Day and Memo-
rial Day is an honorable tradition started by Betty 
Ulitsch, which we are proud to continue. 

Member Services Tip of the Week 
In an effort to reduce the cost of printing the weekly 
Friendly Neighbor News, ACV uses abbreviations and 
acronyms throughout. You can find a list of those used 
to describe locations around the Village at the bottom of 
the second page of this FNN.  

Scam Tip of the Week: Fake Bill Scam 
Here’s a scenario you might encounter: You go to the 
dentist’s office, which is one location of a chain of 
dentist offices. While there, you pay the copay, which is 
all you should need to pay because you have insurance 
to cover the rest. Two weeks later, you receive a bill 
from the corporate office claiming that you owe more 
money — perhaps a lot of money. You panic. You 
quickly call the number on the bill, and they tell you 
that payment must be made in full or they are going to 
turn you over to a collection agency, and your credit 
score will take a nose dive. 
 If you receive a bill that you are not expecting, 
be suspicious. Scammers can create bills that LOOK like 
they are from a reputable company and claim that you 
owe them money. If you call the phone number on the 
bill, you are calling the scammer, not the company they 
claim to be.  
 The first thing you should do when receiving an 
unexpected bill is find a number you KNOW is safe for 
whatever company the bill appears to come from. That 
could be from a past bill, the internet, or even directory 
assistance. If you need help doing that, contact your 
service coordinator. Following the example above, you 
could contact the local dentist’s office. They can tell you 
if you actually owe the company any money. 
 The pressure scammers can put on you is very 
scary. Sometimes we act before we really think about 
what is going on because we don’t want to get into 
trouble. If you do give in and pay and then realize after 
you’ve hung up the phone that you’ve been scammed, 
immediately try to stop the payment at whatever 
financial institution is being used. It is also a good idea 
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to file a police report. There have been times when 
scammers have been caught by police using information 
turned in to them. 
 The main points are these: Be suspicious of any 
communication you receive that you are not expecting, 
whether that’s an email, text message, phone call, or 
something mailed to you. Don’t allow yourself to be 
pressured into agreeing to anything or doing anything 
because the other party is indicating that action must 
be taken immediately. Take the time to think about 
what is being asked of you and whether it makes sense. 
And always do your research!  

Volunteer Opportunities 
If you are interested in volunteering at ACV in the 
following opportunities or in any others, please come to 
MS to fill out an application. 

1. Lunch deliverer for shut-ins. Meals are prepared by 
the dining room and picked up prior to 11:00 to be 
delivered to each shut-ins’ door. 

2. Outdoor beautification volunteer. Volunteers are 
needed to help Environmental Services beautify 
ACV’s grounds by weeding flowerbeds, etc. 

3. Village archives attendant. More attendants are 
needed to help at the Brooks Archive. 

4. Christmas decorator. The week after Thanksgiving, 
indoor Christmas decorations will go up. If you 
would be willing to help, let MS know. We especial-
ly need some who are willing and able to climb a 
ladder. 

ACV ACTIVITY NEWS 

BRIDGE CLUB 
Dottie Stone, Reporter 

The Bridge Club meets on Wednesdays at 1:00 p.m. in 
the OPR. If you would like to play, please call me at 
(352) 316-5161 or Betsey Ruehl at 658-1766 by noon 
on Monday. 
 Congratulations to our Oct. 30 winners: 1st high, 
Glenda Hamby, and 2nd high, Jim Varnell.  

CONNECTING THREADS MINISTRY 
Esther Bruckel, Reporter 

The Sewing Center in KC will be open Monday Nov. 11, 
12:00–3:00 p.m. We will be making microwave cozy 
bowls. Come for all or any of the class. There are many 
Christmas project kits to work on, and they can be 
taken home to complete. We also need someone that 
can finish a crocheted afghan similar to granny squares 
but with a different center. There is yarn available for 
those who can knit or crochet a project for the Rustic 
Shop. You may also bring your own project and enjoy 
the fellowship. We look forward to connecting with you 
on Monday afternoon. 

ACV DOG PARK 
A Committee of the Membership Association 

Monica Serlick, Reporter 
If you have any old beach towels you are willing to 
donate (and not get back), please contact me at (386) 
330-4865 and leave a message. I will be using them to 
remove sand spurs from the dog park. 
 I am also looking for a few volunteers who 
would be willing to help. 

VILLAGE LIBRARY 
Monday–Friday 

10:00 a.m.–12:00 noon & 1:00–3:00 p.m. 
Brenda Reas, Reporter 

One of ACV’s residents, Ninan Swords Rogers, has 
recently published her seventh book and donated a 
copy to our library. It is her fourth book on horses, The 
Backyard Horse Owner’s Manual. 
 We have an audiobook section, paperback rack, 
and many movies and TV series on DVD for check-out. 
Magazines can be borrowed without being checked out; 
just return them when you finish looking at them. 
 Please have your ACV ID badge available when 
you come to check out books and DVDs. We are located 
in the Schoolhouse Room between the OPR and IC. Our 
drop box is located around the corner across from the 

restrooms (beneath the bulletin board), and you may 
return books and DVDs there at any time. 

PEN PAL PROGRAM 
A Committee of the Membership Association 

Monica Serlick, Reporter 
Mark your calendars: The Boys Ranch Christmas 
Banquet will be held on Monday, Dec. 9, at 6:00 p.m. 
The bus will leave from CH at 5:00 p.m. and return by 
9:30 p.m. Please reserve your spot on the bus at the IC 
and pay the $5.00 fee. Let them know if you need 
space for a power chair or walker. I must report total 
number going by Dec. 3, so if you haven’t reserved, you 
won’t be counted. Don’t get left out!  
 Christmas gifts for your pen pals are up to your 
individual choices. Please remember that any monetary 
gifts must be put in a separate envelope or card and 
given to me. I will then make sure it goes to the proper 
individual who will place it into the youth’s account. You 
can let your pen pal know about any monetary gift you 
have given for them.  
 If you feel you are able to take on a second pen 
pal, I need three pen pals for three new children who 
have just been approved for entry to the FSYR. If you 
haven’t done this before, it can be very rewarding to 
know you have an impact in a child’s future. Please call 
me to complete the form and become a pen pal! 
 The next letter pick-up and delivery date is 
Friday, Nov. 15; make sure you write to your pen pal 
and get your letters to the IC well before noon. The 
youth will then get your letters that afternoon or by 
Monday. If you want to become a pen pal, please 
contact me at (386) 330-4865 and leave a message. I 
will call you back.  
 “Every child deserves a champion — an adult 
who understands the power of connection and insists 
that they become the best they can possibly be” (Rita 
Pierson). 

STEPHEN MINISTRIES 
Robin Copeland, Reporter 

Another training class for Stephen Ministers will begin 
on Monday, Feb. 3, 2025. If you are interested in 
getting involved, we invite you to attend the Stephen 
Ministries informational meeting on Monday, Nov. 18, at 
6:00 p.m. in the OPR. You may also stop by MS to pick 
up an application. 
 Here is what our Stephen Ministers have learned 
this week. Please continue to keep our Stephen Minis-
ters and Stephen Leaders in your prayers. Session Six 
— Assertiveness: Relating Gently and Firmly (Part 1). 
Assertiveness has gained a bad name for itself in some 
circles of the church. It has been taken to mean 
“getting my own way”, which is erroneous. In fact, 
assertiveness is about relating to others gently and 
firmly. This is the first of two sessions on this topic as 
Stephen Ministers discuss and apply the principles they 
read about in the book Speaking the Truth in Love: 
How to Be an Assertive Christian, which uses Jesus as 
the model for assertive behavior. 

NEIGHBORHOOD NEWS 

BUTTERFIELD ACRES 
Jack “CrackerJack” Dixon, Reporter 

“Do not be anxious about anything but in every situa-
tion, by prayer and petition, with Thanksgiving; present 
your requests to God. And the peace of God, which 
transcends all understanding, will guard your hearts and 
your minds in Christ Jesus” (Philippians 4:6–7).  
 Good day, the above verse written by Paul to 
the people of Philippi is one of the most important 
verses in the New Testament, and it is one of the 
hardest for me to follow. How about you? Do you give 
your problems to God and then try also to figure them 
out instead of leaving it to Him? Faith is the ability to let 
go and let God — a lesson we all need to work on in 
our daily Christian walk with Jesus. 
 If you missed the chili and soup competition 
Saturday night, you missed out on some good fixin’s by 
many of our residents. The winners were John 
LaGeorge (chili) and Cathy Oberg (soup). Thank you all 
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for sharing your God-given talents and blessings with 
your love of cooking.  
 The grand finale of the evening was the “Not 
quite time for prime time players”. The talent show was 
just as you would expect it to be: hilarious. Who knew 
there were so many gifted people among us to make us 
laugh, clap and sing along? I never knew a lady could 
look so good with a dark black mustache. We were 
entertained by comedians, dancers, music and orators. 
We were even amazed to see the “country side” of 
Pastor Sam, his wife, and friends. Thank you all for your 
participation, and bless you, James and Shelly, for all 
the hard work you did to make it all happen. 
 I have always been confused when the doctor 
tells me that exercise kills germs! My problem has 
always been “getting the germs to exercise”! If you are 
a mom or a dad I’m sure you will agree with me when I 
say it is most difficult to explain to a child is that NO is a 
complete sentence. 
 From the veranda of our humble abode over-
looking the ever-so-smooth and dust-free 102nd Trail in 
beautiful BA: Remember the hardest thing in life is “not 
to worry about it”, and never forget who is in charge! 
Isaiah 40:28–31. God bless! 

CARTER HOUSE 
Monica Serlick, Reporter 

We have three birthdays to celebrate the coming week. 
Best happy birthday wishes to Bill Patterson on Nov. 12, 
Betty Gaitor on Nov. 15, and Walter Panduro on Nov. 
16. May you all be blessed with health, happiness and 
joy in the years to come.  
 Please continue your prayers for Michele 
McSweeney, and keep those who are struggling with 
personal issues and those feeling under the weather in 
your prayers.  
 If you have any news you would like to share 
with others, please call and give me details. 
 Barbara White had a visit from her niece, 
nephew and brother this past week. I personally 
enjoyed seeing Becky and Rick again and meeting 
Barbara’s brother, Billy White. It was a wonderful family 
reunion for them. All enjoyed food and fun conversa-
tions.  
 Marie Brown had a visit from her daughter and 
son-in-law. She took them on a tour of the Village, and 
they went hiking in the woods.  
 Reminder to all residents regarding the trash 
room: Only garbage bags with household trash go down 
the trash chute. Glass objects, bottles, and jars only go 
into the container provided in the trash room (no 
cardboard). Boxes of any kind (moving, furniture, 
delivery, etc.) should never be put down the trash 
chute. These boxes should be broken down (flattened) 
and placed behind the door of the trash room to be 
picked up by Housekeeping. Cat litter should be double 
bagged so it doesn’t spill out and put on the floor 
against the wall. Observing these basics will help 
prevent the trash compactor from being broken.  
 Remember to be respectful of other residents 
and visitors. Please do not confront anyone if you think 
they are violating any of ACV’s rules or policies. If you 
see anything that you believe is out of the ordinary or 
inappropriate, please contact the IC at 658-3333 and 
report it. They will ensure someone is sent to check 
things out. This is your home; IF YOU SEE SOMETHING, 
SAY SOMETHING! 

DOWLING HOUSE 
Patricia-Adele Lyons, Reporter 

“No eye has seen, nor ear heard, nor the heart of man 
imagined, what God has prepared for those who love 
Him” (1 Corinthians 2:9). 
 Jeanne Florence’s birthday is the 8th, and John 
Dockray’s is the 11th. We all wish you both a happy, 
blessed birthday. 
 Jeanne Florence asked me to put this in this 
week’s DH article for her: A wonderful blessing came to 
me as I was in RDR at lunch with several folks. A lovely 
lady walked in, came to my table, smiled, and said, 
“Jeanne, I’m Judy, your cousin.” We hadn’t seen each 
other for over 50 years! Wow, the Lord is so good! 
Tears of joy turned to laughter and hugs. Judy, her 
husband, Ray, and I spent several hours in the deli, 

chapel, and VC sharing memories, prayers, and lots of 
hugs. This was a birthday surprise! Judy and Ray live in 
south Florida now, and they love ACV too. Praise God 
for this beautiful blessing.  
 God will bring about joyful surprises for those 
who truly love Him and trust in Him. 
 Have a blessed weekend.  

EDGEWOOD TERRACE 
Linda Warner, Reporter 

Wow! I don’t know about you, but I’m glad the elec-
tions are over — the constant phone calls, emails, junk 
mail, and TV ads. I know they are targeted to help 
people make decisions in the election, but they become 
overwhelming, especially when you have made your 
decision. I know that it is a right that we have earned, 
but let’s face it, it gets crazy with the accusations and 
lies that come up about the opposing candidate. Politics 
is very controversial so I will try to keep this neutral. 
 I know this was not specifically about ET, but it 
does affect us. I’m kind of a hermit. I love to craft, and 
that tends to be something you do in your home, but I 
have noticed more clean-up has been done in ET. A 
stump from Idalia was finally removed. I thought it was 
going to be a permanent landmark. Neighbors have 
suggested decorating it so it didn’t look so ugly. A dead 
palm tree was removed. My neighbor’s collapsed deck 
was repaired. Things outside are starting to perk up and 
look nice. Can you believe after all the new roofs that 
were put on, one neighbor’s corner front porch deck 
was damaged? I’m sure the repair projects for the 
maintenance department are never-ending.  
 A vacant apartment has been getting some 
attention; it looks like we may be getting a new neigh-
bor. 

GOOD SAMARITAN CENTER  
AND DACIER MANOR 
Bruce Arnold, Reporter 

Election Day is over. A friend of mine posted a word on 
Facebook, part of which I believed. He said that we 
don’t need to pray for the election because God doesn’t 
vote! I agree that God doesn’t vote, but I don’t believe 
that we shouldn’t pray. Many have prayed leading up to 
this election, and many will continue and should contin-
ue to pray following the election.  
 None of us has full control over what happened; 
all who voted did their part. God is in control, and His 
people are still His people; God is still on His throne. 
Oswald Chambers wrote the following in Conformed to 
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 At the Village Square  

Riverside Gifts  
658-5771. Open Wednesday–Friday, 10:00 a.m.–4:00 
p.m., and Saturday, 10:00 a.m.–2:00 p.m. 

Rustic Shop 
658-5273. Open Wednesday–Friday, 10:00 a.m.–4:00 
p.m., and Saturday, 10:00 a.m.–2:00 p.m.  

Twice Nice Shop 
658-5271. Open Wednesday–Friday, 10:00 a.m.–4:00 
p.m., and Saturday, 10:00 a.m.–2:00 p.m. 

 On CR 250 

Twice Nice Furniture & More 
23353 CR 250 • 658-5871 

Mondays and Thursdays, 8:30 a.m.–1:00 p.m. 
First Saturday of the month, 9:00 a.m.–2:00 p.m. 

Do you or someone you know enjoy scrapbooking? 
We have inherited a large selection of new kits for 
any occasion. Everything you need!  
 Looking for linens? We have sheets and blan-
kets in all sizes, tablecloths, placemats, table runners, 
afghans, and more. 



His Image (it’s a good reminder): “We are not funda-
mentally free; external circumstances are not in our 
hands, they are in God’s hands, the one thing in which 
we are free is in our personal relationship to God. We 
are not responsible for the circumstances we are in, but 
we are responsible for the way we allow those circum-
stances to affect us; we can either allow them to get on 
top of us, or we can allow them to transform us into 
what God wants us to be.” 
 David prayed in Psalm 51, “Create in me a pure 
heart, O God, and renew a steadfast spirit within me. 
Do not cast me from your presence or take your Holy 
Spirit from me. Restore to me the joy of your salvation 
and grant me a willing spirit, to sustain me.” 
 The Randy Brown Band shared with GSC resi-
dents on Monday, Nov. 4. The Magnolia Dining Room 
was packed. People were tapping their toes and enjoy-
ing the good sound of gospel music. They have certain-
ly been invited back again soon! 
 Rev. Richard Russell shared morning devotions 
with the GSC residents on Wednesday, Nov. 6.  
 The residents of DM were treated to some 
cookies, punch and candy after the afternoon singing 
and devotions on Oct. 31. Sometimes it’s good to come 
out and sing! Well, it’s always good to do it! 
 GSC will have a memorial service on Wednes-
day, Nov. 13, at 10:00 a.m. in the Magnolia Dining 
Room. Family, friends, staff and residents are invited to 
attend as we give thanks for the lives of Arlene William-
son, Margaret Gatlin, Grace Spiller, Gloria Young, 
Patricia Schramek, Loretta Phillips, Marilyn Davis and 
Mildred (Kirkland) Dollar. 

RIVERWOODS 
Betsey Ruehl, Reporter 

RW is fortunate to have a fire station on site. I recently 
attended a class on CPR that opened my eyes to some 
of the situations our firefighters may face in addition to 
fires. People choking, having heart attacks, and falling 
and injuring themselves. I heard this morning of a 
neighbor who had fallen outside and was not found for 
a bit of time. It reminded me that it would not hurt to 

have a Life Alert-type of device, particularly if you live 
alone. How many times have you climbed on a ladder 
or stepstool and reached so far you almost fell? Check 
with your coordinator to see what might be available.  
 I came across this story online and wondered 
what would our fire department do? Three goats and a 
dog walked into a fire station. (It sounds like the 
beginning of a tall tale, but it happened last week in 
New Bedford, Massachusetts, when a veritable menag-
erie caught the attention of a crew of first responders.) 
According to the New Bedford Fire Department, mem-
bers of Engine 5 noticed a mother goat with two babies 
and a dog walking down the street without a human 
escort. Concerned about the animals’ safety, the 
firefighters herded them into their fire station until they 
could be returned to their home, which turned out to be 
just a short distance from the station 
 Weather.com has provided some interesting 
information for November. A warmer-than-usual No-
vember means fall allergies are sticking around, with 
ragweed and mold levels still high due to delays in 
colder weather. The sawing of tree limbs spreads dust 
in the air, which may also cause a reaction similar to 
allergies. The arrival of fall brings cooler temperatures 
that not only feel great, one air quality expert says fall 
is also the perfect time to do open windows and doors. 
Midday is the best time to do this. A dermatologist 
revealed that humidifiers and air purifiers are the 
ultimate tools to help keep your skin healthy, hydrated, 
clear and comfortable, regardless of what the weather 
outside has in store. 
 If skies are clear, the Taurids meteor showers 
may be visible the first two weeks of the month all night 
long. You may see up to 15 of them. On the 15th look 
for the full beaver moon, which will be the last of three 
full moons this month. Saturn’s rings will be at their 
best around Nov 17. The planet Uranus, a blue green 
dot, will be visible also.  
 “Don’t be afraid of the solitude that comes with 
raising your standards” (Ebonee Davis). 

MEMBER BENEFITS 

ACV offers a variety of programs and services to its 
members under the membership program. Members 
pay a monthly fee to provide supplemental support for 
this array of services and programs, meeting many of 
the varied needs of its members, as well as providing 
the opportunity to live his or her life to its fullest 
potential and highest level of independence. Some 
services you may not need today, you may well find 
important or essential in the future, and your financial 
participation makes it possible for your neighbor to have 
access to the services they need now. 

This week’s member benefit of note: 
Christmas Day, ACV invites all members to a compli-
mentary buffet in RDR to celebrate the season together. 
(Guests are also welcome, but must purchase a ticket.) 
In the spring, every member is invited to a free fellow-
ship event sponsored by the ACV Membership Associa-
tion. There is typically a New Year’s Eve celebration put 
on by ACV that is free for members to attend (guests 
pay a fee). Other free special events are sometimes 
scheduled such as July 4th celebrations. 

FOR YOUR INFORMATION 

THE VILLAGE CHURCH BIBLE INSTITUTE 
Michael Saunders, Reporter 

We are very blessed to have many classes, Bible 
studies, and group gatherings every day of the week 
here in the Village. We have something for everyone — 
Sunday School classes, Bible studies, training sessions, 
discussion groups, and in-depth Bible classes, not to 
mention the weekly worship services.  
 Four times a week, Bible classes and one 
discussion group are held by the Village Church Bible 
Institute (VCBI). These classes are opportunities to 
learn the Scriptures better, grow deeper in your faith, 
and grow closer to the Lord Jesus Christ. 
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 We invite and encourage everyone to take 
advantage of these opportunities for spiritual growth. 
Please come and join us! God bless you. 

FROM BAGS TO BEDS 
Linda Warner, Reporter 

We had a good, productive meeting last week. Volun-
teers are taking on their new positions. I think it’s 
working well. We had a drop-off of more folded bags. I 
had a drop-off of cut bags at my apartment with a little 
treat and a note of thanks. I would say this volunteer 
has had a position where she headed an activity or 
event. In most cases, we don’t realize all that a person 
does that heads in the event or activity; it somehow 
just gets done. I was one of those people before I took 
over the plarn ministry.  
 We are all volunteers, and each week I try to 
remember to thank each one of you for your help in the 
plarn ministry because you are an important part; 
without you there would not be a plarn ministry. Thank 
you! 
 I hope to see you at our meeting on Thursdays 
at Cleo’s Meeting House from 10:00 a.m. to 12:00 
noon. Any questions or concerns, contact me at (904) 
484-8796. 

NUTS! NUTS! NUTS! 
Verna Piper, Reporter 

The ACV Community Garden Club thanks you for 
supporting our nut sales. We have sold out of Amaretto 
chocolate pecans. I still have a fairly good amount of 
other nuts. I have them in my home and would be 
happy to welcome you to shop. Please call me at (386) 
208-1967, and I’ll do my best to accommodate you.  

HAIR CROPPERS  
Welcome to fall! I am offering a gel polish pedicure and 
gel polish manicure combo for only $80.  
 I have only a few appointments available for this 
service, so first booked, first served! Call or text (386) 
205-3791 to book your appointment!  

LEGAL SERVICES 
The law firm of Robinson, Kennon & Kendron, P.A. will 
see clients by appointment only from 9:00 a.m. to 
12:00 noon on the following dates in the VS profession-
al offices: Nov. 8 and 22, Dec. 6 and 20, and Jan. 3 and 
17. To make an appointment, please call Leigh Ann 
Cannon at (386) 755-1334, Ext. 117. 

SQUARE CUTS AND MORE SALON 
Open Monday, Tuesday, Thursday  

and most Fridays 
12:00 noon to 7:00 p.m. 

Square Cuts and More Salon specializes in all your hair 
care needs. Call (386) 647-6240 for appointments. 
Kindly give 12–24 hours notice for cancellations or extra 
charges will apply. Walk-ins are welcome, but all great 
hair happens by appointment. I appreciate your busi-
ness. Thank you, Amy Hancock. 

FINANCIAL ADVISOR 
Wendy B. Meyer, CFP®, BFA®, financial advisor with 
Pivotal Wealth Planning is at the Village on the third 
Wednesday of every other month (February, April, 
June, August, October and December) from 9:00 a.m. 
to 2:00 p.m. in the VS professional offices. Call (850) 
973-8888 for more information or to schedule an 
appointment. 

RIDE-ABOUT 
If you’re interested in utilizing the Ride-About (ACV’s 
red, 10-passenger golf cart) for a tour of some kind, call 
MS at 658-5400.  

ACV QUESTIONS AND ANSWERS 
Do you have a question about the Village you think 
others would also like to ask? Submit your question to 
MS, and we will do our best to find out the answer for 
you and publish it here. 
 Q: What is the ACV benevolent fund? 
 A: One of ACV’s core philosophies is to assist 
members to assure their primary living needs are met. 
The ACV benevolent fund can help when an individual’s 

needs cannot be met due to their financial circumstanc-
es. 

THANK YOU 

Thank you to everyone who helped me celebrate my 
birthday with beautiful cards and flowers (even the 
cards with no signature). Also, the many phone calls 
and greetings were appreciated. It was also nice of 
those who took me out for dinner. 

Marjorie Pohuski 
 

I am back! To God be the glory, now and forever! 
Thanks to all of God’s active supporters who continually 
lifted me up in their daily prayers to our Heavenly 
Father. He prompted numerous friends to help meet my 
needs in many ways for eight months. During that time, 
I suffered with excruciating pain and isolation. Many 
sent beautiful encouraging cards, and some were 
beautifully handmade. There was enough that could 
wallpaper my apartment if they attached to a wall. 
 I am so grateful to friends for actively using 
their spiritual gifts and talents as how “fearfully and 
wonderfully” God made me. The Holy Spirit is prompt-
ing me to express how God used friends, the Village 
Bible classes, and my faith to realize He uses any 
means. He desires to show me how He began the 
healing process that I needed so seriously. For these 
reasons, I want to share what He taught me. 
 He is God eternal — all wise, all knowing, all 
powerful, and He is everywhere. He expects our faith 
and trust in Him in all circumstances. He taught human-
kind how our bodies function and how to correct 
deficiencies in them. I got a glimpse of exercising 
patience and putting my trust in His provisions during 
my illness. He also prompts others to exercise their  
God-given spiritual understanding to sense a need for 
their fellow beings. 
 My earthly body, prone to follow my sensual 
desires and perhaps ignore my Spirit, was not created 
for eternal existence on earth. Because, more frequent 
than I wish to remember, I spontaneously reacted in 
my fleshly nature. However, I know God sent His dear 
Son, Jesus, to forgive and save sinners like me. (I 
experienced his salvation when I was eight years old.) I 
am looking forward to the day when He will transform 
my imperfect earthly body into a perfect body like the 
one He created in Adam and Eve in the Garden of Eden. 
By his grace, I fully believe that all His children will be 
gathered and there will be no more sin, pain, death, or 
unhappiness. To God be the glory for all his blessings.  

Donna Robb 

MISCELLANEOUS 

PLEASE NOTE: All submissions to the FNN must have 
a name attached. If you prefer to not have your name 
included with the listing in the FNN, indicate that on the 
submission. Ads may be dropped into the box near the 
IC, or emailed to fnn@acvillage.net. Only ACV members 
and staff may advertise here. Ads run for two weeks. 
 
CLEAR-OUT SALE: 10892 Maple Lane (POP). Kitchen 
items, cookbooks, corner cabinets, press back chairs, 
Four bookcases, entertainment center, antique rocker, 
seven cane bottom press back chairs and much more. 
Contact Elaine at 423-802-0279 if you have any ques-
tions.** 
 
WANTED: Moving boxes. Please call 386-688-2103.** 
 
FOR SALE: Club Car electric 4-seat golf cart with hand 
support step-up rails. Rear seat folds down. No side 
covers. Newer seats, batteries, suspension, tires and 
charger cable. Has head and tail lights. Bronze color. 
Parked in front of CH. $4,500 OBO. 688-2103 for 
inquiries.*  
 
FOR SALE: A desktop computer and hand radio. Come 
look at and make me an offer. Please call Mary at 386-
688-2566.* 

 9 


